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BELLBROOK – SUGARCREEK SCHOOLS 

BOARD  BITS 
 

A Review of the Regular Board Meeting 

April 8, 2021 

7:00 p.m. 

Stephen Bell Elementary 

(In-person and via livestream) 
 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President David Carpenter. 

 

Roll Call was taken with board members David Carpenter, Audra Dorn, Karen Long, Kevin Price, 

and Virginia Slouffman present. 

 

 

The Board heard a report or acted upon the following: 

● Approved the minutes from the meetings of March 11 and March 24, 2021. 

● Approved the Treasurer’s Report and approved expenditures for the month of March 2021. 

● During Good News Recognition Mr. Carpenter presented a certificate to the high school 

Competition Cheer squad who earned runner-up status in the Ohio Association of Secondary 

School Principals Association State Championships. 

● Stephen Bell second grade teachers Rachel Barker and Jill Culler presented Growth Mindset and 

Social Emotional Learning in the classroom.  They shared their ideas about the importance of 

creating a positive classroom culture and some of the strategies they use to build strong 

relationships with their students and colleagues and how their teaching has changed their own 

growth mindset. 

● Accepted a resignation from intermediate teacher Cynthia Rowden for the purpose of full Ohio 

STRS retirement effective end of May 2021. 

● Approved supplemental duty coaches and district volunteers for the 2020-2021 school year. 

● Approved teacher and support staff substitutes for the second semester of the 2020-2021 school 

year. 

● Accepted a resignation from bus driver Virginia Saunders for the purpose of full Ohio SERS 

retirement July 31, 2021. 

● Approved 2021 summer youth athletic camps for volleyball, cheerleading, baseball, softball, 

cross country, and both boys’ and girls’ basketball. 

● Adopted a resolution for the purchase of one school bus. 
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● Approved an agreement with Sugarcreek Township for School Resource Officer services for the 

2021-2022 school year. 

● Approved out-of-state travel for the HS marching band to Indianapolis IN in November 2021; 

eighth graders to Washington DC in May 2022; Class of 2022 senior music students to New 

York City in May 2022; Classes of 2025 & 2026 to Washington DC at the end of May 2022; 

and HS marching band to Orlando FL in December 2022. 

● Accepted with gratitude the following donations:  An anonymous cash donation to the district in 

the amount of $15,000 and Elijah & Brittany Etienne for 2 skids of water bottles (3,840 total 

bottles) to Stephen Bell Elementary. 

● Approved revisions to current board of education policy.  

● An executive session was held for the purpose of preparing for negotiations with public 

employees concerning their compensation and other terms and conditions of their employment. 

 

 

Adjournment at 10:24 p.m. 

 

MEETING 

Thursday, April 22, 2021 

7:00 p.m. 

Bellbrook Middle School 

3600 Feedwire Rd 

Bellbrook 

 

MEETING 

Thursday, May 13, 2021 

7:00 p.m. 

Bellbrook High School 

3737 Upper Bellbrook Rd 

Bellbrook 

 

 

 

 

 


